

September 2022 Newsletter

More Good News

What you see in the photos imbedded in this newsletter are views of the automobile purchased for Rev. James. Two friends of Rev. James, Peter Mali and Joseph Aliguma, along with Rev.'s son Albert, worked hard for nearly two full months to find the best car for the money. We give special thanks to Joseph. His knowledge of the auto sales industry in Kampala, which has been informed by nearly thirty years of managing a taxi service, was key to making a thorough search for the best car possible.

Joseph's friendship with Rev. James and the Kibbuse Foundation has provided countless instances of faithful professional and personal support, not the least important being that his company has provided transportation for EVERY *Friends of Kibbuse* short-term mission, along with EVERY *Encounter Uganda* mission that preceded FOK.

Peter Mali is another faithful friend, whose relationship with Rev. James extends back to their childhood in Nyamarwa, the village where the work of *Kibbuse* all began. Peter has overseen and helped manage the finances of the *Kibbuse Foundation* from the beginning, and it is through his hard work that the Foundation has been able to survive, despite years of true financial privation.

"THANK YOU Joseph and Peter!!"









Joseph Peter

As you can see in the photos, the Subaru Outback recently purchased is a late-model small SUV in very good condition. But far more wonderful is the transformation of Rev. James during the past two months. Seeing him standing straight up with very close to a normal "Rev. James smile" makes the "Glory be to God" decal on the car's rear window doubly appropriate. And his wife Aidah's equally joyous expression triples it! As you can see, Aidah is in the driver's seat for now, but with Rev.'s healing progress, there is every hope that he will be behind the wheel in a month or two.

Finally, we are so grateful for James and Aidah's son Albert Kisembo, whose faithful updates on his fathers long struggle to heal from the accident last February have been the lynchpin that has kept us praying knowledgeably. What a joy to see so many prayers answered. Thank you Albert, and thanks be to God!

KVTC

Quotations (Bills of Quantity) are in process of being prepared for construction of the Boy's Dorm, along with the cost of other requirements needed to bring the Vocational Center in line with post-COVID Government regulations for private schools and institutions. We are building a "war chest" to cover these costs as soon as they have been updated from those provided nearly two years ago. Inflation and new requirements have necessitated this review and revision. We hope to inform you more fully in our next newsletter.

We are always so grateful to YOU, our supporter!

Every prayer and every dollar, has and will, put the same smile on their faces as this car has.

They never take any of your support for granted.

"WEBALE MUNO, NITUKUGONZA MUNO"

(Thank you, we love you)

Contact Us:

Email: Info@friendsofkibbuse.org Postal: Friends of Kibbuse, PO Box 592, Jenison, MI 49429

Website: www.friendsofkibbuse.org